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File Ref. No: FRN13/2616 BFS22/2989 8000022013 
TRIM Doc. No: D22/53032 
Contact: Station Officer Aaron Ross 
 
 
29 June 2022 
 
 
Emma Barnet 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 
 
Dear Emma, 
 
Re: Advice on Additional Information – Kings Park Metal Recovery and Recycling 
Facility Expansion (SSD-10396) 
 
Fire and Rescue NSW (FRNSW) acknowledge correspondence received on the 24 June 2022, 
requesting advice on additional information for Kings Park Metal Recovery and Recycling 
Facility Expansion (SSD-10396). FRNSW have reviewed the Main Response Report along 
with previous correspondence received by FRNSW on this matter. 
 
FRNSW note the issue “Noting the Stockpile Plan has been described as an 'end of day' plan, 
please liaise with FRNSW regarding fire vehicle access and manoeuvrability during active 
operational hours.” It is further noted in Sell & Parker letter to FRNSW (D22/20173) dated 24 
February 2022 that “Sell & Parker confirms that SSD 10396 will not make any changes to the 
fire vehicle access or manoeuvrability during active operational hours”. FRNSW are satisfied 
that the proponent intends to maintain access and manoeuvrability for FRNSW vehicles during 
active operational hours. 
 
FRNSW note the response from the proponent that “Sell & Parker have further contacted 
FRNSW to discuss the Stockpile Plan, both directly (24 February 2022) and via the planning 
portal (15 March 2022). No response has been received to date. It is noted that the Stockpile 
Plan provided to FRNSW is the plan which has been approved by LEC Proceeding 
2020/00365487 which has previously been reviewed and approved by FRNSW.” FRNSW refer 
to our correspondence (D22/21933) dated 23 March 2022 and uploaded to the Planning Portal 
on this same date. A copy of this original letter will be uploaded to the Planning Portal again to 
accompany this new letter. 
 
For further information please contact the Operational Liaison and Special Hazards Unit, 
referencing FRNSW file number BFS22/2989. Please ensure that all correspondence in 
relation to this matter is submitted electronically to firesafety@fire.nsw.gov.au. 
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Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Superintendent John Hawes 
Manager  
Operational Liaison Special Hazards Unit 
 
Cc: emma.barnet@planning.nsw.gov.au 
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